
 
 

 

REPORT 

  
TO: 
 

Mayor Bonnette and Members of Council 

FROM: 
 

Michelle Mathies, Project Manager, Municipal Infrastructure 

DATE: 
 

March 18, 2022 

REPORT NO.: 
 

TPW-2022-0009 

SUBJECT: 
 

Award of Tender T-015-22 Rehabilitation of Bridge #13213 – 
Mountainview Road over Hungry Hollow 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

THAT Report No. TPW-2022-0009, dated March 18, 2022, 300 - 2233 Argentia Road, 
Mississauga, Ontario, Canada L5N 2X7 regarding Award of Tender T-015-22 
Rehabilitation of Bridge #13213 – Mountainview Road over Hungry Hollow, be received; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT Marbridge Construction Ltd., 300 - 2233 Argentia Road, 
Mississauga, Ontario, Canada L5N 2X7 address, be awarded Award of Tender T-015-
22 Rehabilitation of Bridge #13213 – Mountainview Road over Hungry Hollow, at a total 
amount of $2,856,314.00 (plus applicable taxes); 
 
AND FURTHER THAT the Senior Manager of Purchasing and Risk Management be 
authorized to issue a Purchase Order to GHD Consulting LTD, 65 Sunray Street Whitby 
Ontario, Canada, L1N 8Y3, in the amount of $139,746.00 (excluding HST), for the 
purpose Contract Administration and Inspection Services. 
 
AND FURTHER THAT Council authorizes the Mayor and Clerk to execute the 
necessary documents for this project. 

 

KEY POINTS: 
 
The following are key points for consideration with respect to this report: 

 Staff are recommending the award of Tender to T-015-22 to complete the 
Rehabilitation of Bridge #13213 – Mountainview Road over Hungry Hollow to 
Marbridge Construction Ltd.  



 

 Staff are recommending the issue of a Purchase Order to GHD Consulting LTD 
for Contract Administration and Inspection Services 

 

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION: 

Through a competitive Request for Proposal (RFP P-035-21) process, a contract was 
awarded to GHD Consulting LTD in 2021 for the Engineering Design and Contract 
Administration for the Rehabilitation of Bridge #13213 – Mountainview Road over 
Hungry Hollow. 
 
As part of the approved 2022 Capital Budget, $4,100,000.00 was allocated for the 
Construction Phase of the project. 
 
Staff issued Tender No. T-015-22, Rehabilitation of Bridge #13213 – Mountainview 
Road over Hungry Hollow on February 17, 2022.  Bids were posted on the Town’s 
website and advertised on the bids and tenders website.  A total of thirty-seven (37) 
plan takers and seven (7) bids were received.  The tenders closed on March 17, 2022.   
 

Contractor Subtotal HST Total 

Marbridge Construction Ltd. 
Mississauga 

$2,856,314.00 $371,320.82 $3,227,634.82 

Bob Hendricksen Construction Ltd. 
Port Perry 

$2,874,296.50 $373,658.55 $3,247, 955.05 

Belor Construction Ltd. 

Mississauga 

$2,983,043.80  $387,795.69 $3,370,839.49 

Nuroad Construction Limited 
Brampton 

$3,197,268.00  $415,644.84 $3,612,912.84 

Landform Civil Infrastructures Inc. 

Hamilton 

$3,257,049.00 $423,416.37 $3,680,465.37 

JARLIAN CONSTRUCTION INC. 

Burlington 

$3,499,584.59 $454,946.00 $3,954,530.59 

2274084 ONTARIO LTD o/a GMP 
CONTRACTING 
Markham 

$4,625,020.43 $601,252.66 $5,226,273.09 

 

 

STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT: 

This report aligns to the Town’s Strategic plan recognizing the value to achieve 
sustainable growth to ensure that growth is managed so as to ensure a balanced, 
sustainable, well planned community infrastucture and services to meet the needs of its 
residents and businesses. 

This report also identifies transportation as one of the Town’s Strategic priorities. 

 



 

RELATIONSHIP TO CLIMATE CHANGE: 

This report impacts and/or helps address climate change and the Town's resiliency 
through climate adaptation.  

 

PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT: 

Public Engagement has been conducted as follows:  Notice to Public of Planned Works 
posted on Town Website and Social Media platforms on March 3, 2022, Notification of 
Construction was mailed to affected residents and businesses on February 25, 2022. 

 

INTERNAL CONSULTATION: 

Senior Manager of Purchasing and Risk Management and the Town Treasurer & 
Director of Finance were consulted on this report. 

The Director of Transportation was consulted on this report.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

This report will be funded through an existing approved budget source. Funding for 
Mountainview Rd over Hungry Hollow Bridge Rehab (6100-26-2001) was approved as 
part of the 2022 capital budget for a total of $4,100,000 and was funded from the 
following sources: 

Ontario Community Infrastructure Fund (OCIF)    $ 1,580,000 
Canada Community-Building Fund $   950,000 
Capital Replacement Reserve           $ 1,570,000 

TOTAL                       $4,100,000 
 

The total bid amount from Marbridge Construction Ltd. is $2,856,314.00 (excluding 
HST) and $2,906,585.13 (including non-refundable HST); plus the pre-approved 
contract for contract administration and inspection services for GHD Consulting Ltd. Of 
$139,746.00 (excluding HST) and $142,205.53 (including non-refundable HST) totaling 
$3,046,790.66 (including non-refundable HST, is under the approved project budget. 

 

Reviewed and approved by, 

 

Simone Gourlay, Senior Manager of Purchasing and Risk Management 

 

Moya Jane Leighton, Director of Finance and Town Treasurer 

Mike Donnelly, Director of Engineering and Construction 

 

Bill Andrews, Commissioner of Transportation and Public Works 

 

Chris Mills, Chief Administrative Officer  

 


